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Dear Mr Rodgers

Kings Park Metal Recovery and Recycling Facility Expansion (SSD-10396)
Request for additional information

| refer to the Response to Submissions — Additional RFls (RTS) dated 21 December 2021, for the
Kings Park Metal Recovery and Recycling Facility Expansion (SSD-10396).

The Department has reviewed the RTS and notes there remain outstanding matters to be addressed,
in particular regarding noise impacts, site operations and stockpiles. Noting the application is a new
SSD seeking consent for a considerable increase in waste throughput, the Department requires
specific and robust information regarding the expanded operation as a whole and its predicted
impacts to progress the assessment.

The RTS has also been reviewed by government agencies and Blacktown City Council (Council).
Comments have been received from Council and the Department’'s Environment, Energy and
Science (EES) group, and these are available on the Department’s website at
https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/25901. At the time of writing,
comments have not yet been provided by the EPA and Fire and Rescue NSW and these will be
forwarded to you as soon as they are received.

The Department requests you provide a response that effectively addresses its comments in
Attachment 1, as well as the comments provided by the government agencies and Council.

Please provide the information or notify us that the information will not be provided, by Monday 28
February 2022. If you cannot meet this deadline, please propose and commit to an alternative
timeframe for providing this information.

If you have any questions, please contact Emma Barnet on 9274 6412 or at
emma.barnet@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

-

Director
Industry Assessments
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